
 

 

  

 

 

May 27, 2025, 

 

Dear Victoria M., 

On behalf of the City of North Port and the North Port City Commission, I am honored to write in recognition 
of your achievement in receiving the prestigious "Gold Award" for the Girl Scouts.   

Victoria, you have provided the community with a great service for your work on the project “Pet Resource 
Central”. In partnership with Community Resource Center of Punta Gorda, the Harry Chapin Food Bank, the 
Animal Welfare League, the Suncoast Humane Society, and peers at Port Charlotte High School, this was an 
excellent endeavor to address food insecurity and animal welfare in our community. We appreciate and 
recognize your actions of creating a pantry for low-income pet owners, collecting donations to stock the 
pantry and hosting free workshops on affordable pet care.  We recognize your generosity of providing free 
grooming services, including ear and teeth cleaning, nail trimming, and a resource booklet with spay and 
neuter information. Your efforts on this 136 hour project will have a lasting positive impact on the 
community and we thank you. Once again, congratulations on receiving the "Gold Award" for the Girl Scouts. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Phil Stokes 

Mayor 


